Holt Copse Conservation Volunteers
Minutes of the AGM  -  17 May 2012
	Present :
	Juliet Davis, Valerie Davis, Mike Davis, Valerie Givan, Lao Holland, Colin Melhuish, John Robinson, Pip Robinson, Mike Saynor, Tony Gale, Barbara Stagles


	Apologies for Absence :
	Hilary Jenkins, Mary Paul, Sue Farrington, Andy Glencross, Liz Read.  



	Minutes :
	The minutes of the previous meeting were available for inspection and accepted as a true record.



	Co-ordinators’ reports
	The Co-ordinators summarised the main activities during the year.  
MS: The HCCV attended the Wokingham Volunteer Fair once again in 2011. From this 11 names were registered resulting in 5 additional regular volunteers. 

Contact has been made with Rob Vincent at Wokingham Town Council regarding unsafe trees and health & safety matters. Rob confirmed that the group complies with WTC H&S requirements. 

Remaining whips from last season are to be left heeled in for another year. (10 of each rowan, oak, cherry, silver birch also ash in pots.)
MS thanked the officers for their work over the year. 
CM: There have been 11 Saturday work parties and 9 mid-week with a healthy average turn out of at least 10.3 and 4.0 people respectively. 
This year the Saturday work parties have concentrated solely on the coppicing and clearance of scrub holly from Compartment 6. Excellent progress was made and the work completed in time to plant the area with approx 100 hazel whips during the last work party of the season.

The midweek work parties concentrated on bramble clearance and some coppicing in Compartment 2 alongside Jubilee Avenue. 
Several impromptu work parties were organised through the early summer months to water the newly planted hazel and spread chippings supplied by WTC.
Tools - Even with the healthy numbers this past year there seem to have been plenty of tools to go around. All saw blades were replaced half way through the season and there are no plans to purchase any additional tools in the coming year.


	Treasurer’s Report
	The Treasurer’s summary of the annual accounts had been circulated earlier and these were accepted.  HCCV once again received a grant of £475 from WTC, our only source of income. Expenditure was £70.36 in excess of income with a closing balance at the end of the financial year of £94.90. 




	Election of Officers :
	The existing officers said they were all prepared to stand again so with no further nominations, were elected en bloc for another year.  They are :-

Coordinators
                        Mike Saynor and Colin Melhuish
Treasurer
                        Mike Davis

Tools Management
            Colin Melhuish 

Refreshments

            Pip Robinson

Notices & Website                  Lao Holland



	Management Plan


	The intention is to review the management plan every 5 years. The last review was in 2005. A new draft has been drawn up and sent to AG for who suggested minor amendments that will be included.



	Future Work :

	There is no intention to make any drastic changes to our future working plans. Work will continue with coppicing and clearance of scrub holly and bramble and re-planting of native tree species where appropriate.

This work continues in the light of our desire to maintain a balance between full coppicing and a community woodland facility.
  

	Bird boxes


	MS reported that the bird boxes were again checked and cleaned during the winter and a record made of which ones were occupied.  Again most had been used, many by tits, but also by tree creepers, nuthatches and an owl. A few dead chicks were found when cleaning out the boxes. Thanks was given to JR for repairs made to the boxes.



	Information Board


	As well as natural fading of the information board there has been some vandalism which has resulted in some significant damage to the face of the board. Attempts have been made to repair this damage and enquiries have also been made as to the cost of replacing the board. It was agreed that we should progress the replacement and funding is to be sought from the Wokingham Society, Wokingham Borough Council and WTC.


	Summer Activities


	MS would organise regular Plant Walks to monitor the species list within the Copse.

CM would organise a Bat Walk for a suitable evening in June.

MS to discuss supply of wood chips with WTC for spreading on pathways in the summer.



	Publicity
	The group will once again man a stand at the Wokingham Volunteer Fair on 13th October. MS will make the necessary arrangements. (A stand subsequently booked.)
It was felt that the website is in need of some rejuvenation. LH agreed to investigate and progress. It was suggested that at least a yearly report could be posted to the website.



	Work parties 2012/13

	CM- Saturday work parties are to be scheduled so as not to clash with the Wokingham Volunteer Fair. Dates TBA.
MS - Mid-Week to be arranged as required



	AOB


	CM suggested that the group considers planting some fruiting trees to provide winter food for birds as a replacement for the holly that has been removed from compartment 6 this year.

The formal part of the meeting closed, after thanks to Pip & John for hosting the meeting.


	Post meeting  activity

	The evening was rounded off with a fascinating illustrated talk entitled "Trees in Wokingham Town" given by Barbara Stagles of the Wokingham and District Veteran Tree Association. The group expressed their gratitude to Barbara for presenting such an interesting and informative talk




Colin Melhuish
17 May 2012
